
Transportation	Subcommittee	Meeting	11/25	
	
Start:	6:02pm	
Adjourn:	7:23pm	
	
Attendees:	

• Tracy	Dezenzo,	OB	Planning	Board	
• Andrea	Schlegeter,	OB	Planning	Board	
• Jenna	Tatum,	OB	Planning	Board	
• Nicole	Burgess,	community	resident	
• Rick	Williams,	community	resident	
• Mandy	Havlik,	Point	Loma	Planning	Board		
• Ashley	Lewis,	OB	PTA	and	resident		

	
Agenda		

• No	changes		
	
7/23/19	Meeting	Minutes	

• Tracy	has	minor	grammar	edits	–	Jenna	will	fix	them.	
	
Non-Agenda	Public	Comment	

• Nicole	serves	on	District	5	Mobility	Board	–	working	on	a	budget	letter			
• Nicole	recommends	finding	an	OB	Main	Street	Association	representative.	Would	have	

to	get	another	OB	Planning	Board	member	on	the	Subcommittee	first.	It	would	be	
helpful	to	discuss	creating	a	Parking	District.		

• Rick	suggested	a	discussion	about	repaving	on	Bacon	–	bring	this	up	with	City	
Councilwoman	Campbell’s	office.		

• Andrea	is	still	discussing	with	the	city	about	bollards	at	the	pier	to	prevent	vehicles	from	
driving	on	it.		

	
Action	Item	#1:	Way-finding	Signage	for	Biking	and	Micro-mobility		

• Discussed	Nicole’s	recommendations	for	an	OB	Bike	Path.	
• Next	steps:	Type	up	recommendations	and	develop	a	map	for	presentation	to	the	OB	

Planning	Board,	likely	in	February.		
• Motion:	Make	a	request	to	the	OB	Planning	Board	for	wayfinding	signage	to	the	OB	

Planning	Board.		
o Vote:	Passed	unanimously.		

	
Action	Item	#2:	Traffic	Calming	Presentation	with	OBMA	regarding	Newport	Ave.	Diverters		

• Table	this	item	until	we	find	out	more	about	the	resurfacing	plans	for	Bacon.		
	
Action	Item	#3:	Robb	Field	and	Dog	Beach	Bike	Path	Repaving	



• Mike	Rodriguez	from	Mission	Bay	Improvement	Fund	–	provided	information	that	funds	
cannot	be	used	for	maintenance.	We	would	need	to	make	a	pitch	for	CIP	funding	to	the	
Mission	Bay	Park	Committee	meeting.	The	Transportation	and	Stormwater	Division	
makes	maintenance	upgrades,	so	we	could	try	making	requests	through	the	Get	it	Done	
app.		

• Andrea	will	check	records	if	this	was	a	previous	CIP	request	from	OB	Planning	Board.	
Tracy	will	ask	Council	Member	Campbell’s	office	for	more	information.	Follow	up	on	this	
on	our	meeting	in	January.		

	
Action	Item	#4:	School	Safety	and	Traffic	Calming	Proposals	for	OB	Elementary	

• Accident:	18-year	old	was	riding	a	bike	on	Sunset	Cliffs	and	got	hit	by	a	car	at	Newport	in	
front	of	kids.		

• Need	more	signage	and	safety	controls,	particularly	on	Santa	Monica	and	Newport.	
Changes	approved	for	Sunset	Cliffs	and	Newport,	but	as	far	as	we	know,	changes	are	not	
planned	for	Santa	Monica	and	Newport.	Letter	should	include	request	for	LPI	with	the	
recommendation	for	no	right	turn	on	a	red	light	for	all	times.	Ideally,	would	also	like	a	
crossing	guard	program	too,	but	OB	Elementary	cannot	use	5th	and	6th	graders	like	other	
schools,	so	this	would	be	a	cost	to	the	city.	PTA	or	PLA	could	fundraise	for	a	cost-share	
for	city	staff.		

• Motion:	Traffic	Subcommittee	recommends	support	the	letter	to	Council	Member	
Campbell,	the	San	Diego	School	Board	representative,	and	Department	of	
Transportation	and	Storm	Water	regarding	OB	Elementary	School	Traffic	mitigation.	
Passed	unanimously.		

o Vote:	Passed	unanimously.		
	
Information	Item	#1:	Review	2nd	Phase	Plans	for	West	Point	Loma	Blvd.	Road	Diet	and	Bike	
Lane	Implementation	

• Road	diet	will	start	December	2019	and	goes	through	February	2020,	depending	on	the	
weather.		


